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June 12, 2012 
 
Mayor Buxbaum and Members of the Council: 
 
Thank you for this opportunity to provide feedback to 
Olympia’s plan for using Community Development 
Block Grant funds.   
 
My name is Rachael Langen Lundmark and I am the 
Chair of the Board of the Family Support Center.  We 
are fortunate enough to have been chosen by the 
Council as the project you are putting forward for use 
of the CDBG dollars.  We are excited about the 
opportunities the funds and the sale of the Smith 
Building present for improving services to homeless 
families AND for increasing the number of permanent 
and affordable housing units in the downtown area. 
 
Back in March, the council voted unanimously to sell 
the Smith Building to a non-profit as a strategy to 
meet the City’s goals to reduce homelessness and 
increase affordable housing units.   This decision is 
now being re-visited with some wondering whether 
the asset should be used to pay the bills.  I 
encourage you to stick with your original decision 
to sell the Smith Building as a tool for a public 
benefit. 
 
While I’ve heard many figures thrown around, it 
sounds like selling the Smith Building will bring the 
City one-time revenue of, let’s say, $700,000.  This 
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money would then be used to pay off debt.  This is a 
good short-term option with a one-time benefit. 

However, the City has goals that require actions with 
long term benefits.   Reducing homelessness and 
increasing the number of affordable units are goals in 
your current CDBG Consolidated Plan, in your 2012 
Goals, and in the County’s 10-Year Plan to Reduce 
Homelessness of which the City is a partner.  These 
goals can be met only when you take specific action 
towards meeting these goals.  Selling the Smith 
Building so that it can be used as a family shelter and 
to create new units of permanent, affordable housing 
is a courageous strategy that will have long term 
benefits for individuals, families and for the 
community. 

HUD has a formula for helping communities identify 
savings when a homeless individual gets housing.  
When applied to this project, the savings are at least 
as much (but likely to be so much more) than the 
potential proceeds from a sale of the Smith Building. 
 
There is another benefit I want to emphasize. The 
family shelter is currently located in a church 
basement.  There have been improvements made to 
this facility so that former classrooms and meeting 
space are now more inviting and comfortable for 
children and families.  There’s now a kitchen and 
there is now a shower.  With the re-location of the 
family shelter to the Smith Building, this facility 
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becomes available for another homeless population, 
perhaps single women, moving even more homeless 
individuals off the streets of downtown Olympia. 
 
To summarize, the estimated sales price of the Smith 
Building is eclipsed by the long term impacts and 
benefits of moving families with children into stable 
and secure housing.  I encourage you to submit the 
CDBG plan amendment as you have proposed. 
 
Thank you!  
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